Glebe Parent Newsletter

Friday 16th September 2022

| hope you have all had a good week.

Please don't forget that the
school will be closed to all pupils
on Monday 19t September as a
mark of respect for Her Majesty

Queen Elizabeth II's

State Funeral

Queen Elizabeth II.

The Pantry

Our school meal providers, The Pantry will be bringing
their van onto the playground at the beginning of the
school day on Monday 39 and Tuesday 4% October.
This is an opportunity for you to meet our caterers and
join them for a cuppa and a selection of Pantry’s
homemade bakes.

We hope many of you will be able to join us at morning
drop off on those days.

Weekly Attendance

RW - 100%

4]-99.3%
5G -99.3%
5l -98.7%
1S -98.3%
6L - 98.2%
2G-98.1%
1C-97.2%
RP -97.2%
4R -97.1%
2L -97.0%
2F-96.7%

SV -92.7%
3ME - 91.8%
RB-91.7%
3A-91.2%

Safer Neighbourhood Police Team

| have received a letter which | have been asked to send to all
parents from the Safer Neighbourhood Team of the
Metropolitan Police. They have had numerous complaints and
reports about parents at Glebe, ranging from anti-social
parking (across driveways and on grass verges) to illegal
activity (excessive speeding on the roads around school at the
end of the school day when there are children around). |,
myself, have received 5 complaints just this week from residents
or parents about Glebe parents being, at best, inconsiderate
and, at worst, verbally abusive and dangerous.

Please think about where you park, how you park and how you
drive on the surrounding roads. As adults, we are role models
for the children and, as | have said on this newsletter many
times, we work hard in school to ensure the children are civil to
one another and maintain rules for their own safety and that of
others. As their parents, they expect you to lead by example
and do the same.

| will set you a challenge, if you can all park and drive safely
and appropriately for half a term (at least) I'll give you a break
from listening to me moan about it!

Behaviour Management & Anti-Bullying

You may remember last January we launched a system to help the children, staff and parents identify
and deal with various forms of inappropriate behaviour. The initiative has been very successful and the
children have embraced the vocabulary and are able to articulate and reflect on unwanted
behaviours. | just wanted to re-share it with our families so that you can re-familiarise yourselves with the
vocabulary we use with the children in school.

For those families who are new to Glebe, we brought in this initiative as we believe it is really important
for the children to have the emotional literacy and appropriate vocabulary to describe what has
happened to them when an incident occurs.

| have attached two parental guidance documents with this newsletter, one details the system and the
vocabulary we will be using and the other is more general information on identifying the different types
of bullying. These are also available on our website.




Key Dates Coming Up

Tuesday 20t September: FOG Coffee Morning for new Reception parents — 9-9.30am in school
hall (no parking available on site)

Thursday 22nd September: 5G Class Assembly at 9.15am - parking for parents altending on the
playground from 9.05am (not before for health and safety reasons)

*Monday 3d October: The Pantry Tasting Van on school playground between 8.40 - 9am
**Tuesday 4th October: The Pantry Tasting Van on school playground between 8.40 - 9am
Wednesday 5% October: FOG AGM at 6.30pm in the school hall - all welcome

Thursday éth October: Census Day

Monday 10t October: Year 4 autumn showcase at 9.15am - parents welcome (no parking
on site)

Tuesday 11th October: Year 4 autumn showcase at 2pm - parents welcome (no parking on
site)

Wednesday 12th October: Year 4 autumn showcase at 6.30pm - parents welcome (no parking
on site)

Monday 17th October: Parents’ Evening for Nursery, Years 1, 3 and 5 (timings to follow)
Tuesday 18t October: Parents’ Evening for Reception, Years 2, 4 and 6 (timings to follow)
Wednesday 19th October: Parents’ Evening for Nursery, Years 1, 3 and 5 (timings to follow)
Thursday 20th October: Parents’ Evening for Reception, Years 2, 4 and 6 (timings to follow)

5V Class Assembly at 9.15am - parking for parents attending on the
playground from 9.05am (not before for health and safety reasons)

Friday 21st October: Break for half term at usual time
FOG Halloween costume shop from 3pm in the small hall
Monday 24th - Friday 28th October: Half term

Monday 315t October: Return to school for all (no training day)

** new information

Online Safety

Dear Parents,

This week we have included a child friendly guide, detailing the life of the Queen (please see
the next page).

It's a good resource to start conversations about the Queen’s life at home.

Mr Perkins and Ms Arshad
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FOG News

AGM

WED, 5TH OCT
6.30PM
SCHOOL HALL

Friends of Glebe is your schools PTA.

We are desperately in need of new members
to allow the committee to keep running
especially in the form of

CHAIRMAN TREASURER
SECRETARY

PTA MEMBERS

If you are interested in more information
please contact us
friendsofglebe@outlook.com.

HE NEED



We looked at
Nursery had great recognising
fun in their first PE numbers to 5.
lesson.

Our fine motor
challenge was to
balance the golf
balls on the tees.

We did lots
of counting
usingab
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Usung bead strings to fmd
number bonds to 10, 20 and
100

Plannng nd
writing our Magic
Box poems

oem to create a similar m of my own
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Inyear 3, we have
been reading
Fantastic Mr Fox
and acting as him.
We enjoyed
describing the
character and
asking him
questions.
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This week, Year 5 have been working
hard in English again. They created

{ their own actions to help them

- memorise a non-chronological report
about tree giants. As well as this,
they loved practising their coding
skills using micro bit.







